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Madam Chair, 

I have the honour to speak on behalf of the African Group on agenda item 

148: Financing of the International Residual Mechanism for Criminal 



their respective reports on this agenda item. The African Group aligns 

itself with the remarks by the representative of the State of Palestine on 

behalf of the Group of 77 and China. 

 

Madam Chair, 

The African Group has taken note of the eighth progress report of the 

Secretary General on the construction of new facilities for the Mechanism 

in Arusha which outlines a number achievements as well as some 

challenges encountered since the issuance of the previous report. 

The African Group welcomes the progress made including the review and 

rectification of the punch-list items which are now scheduled for 

completion in the first quarter of this year.  

We also note that expenses related to 10% of the remaining punch-list 

work estimated at US$ 80,100 as pointed out by the Advisory Committee 

will be deducted from the Contractor and closed formally.  

The Group will be interested in receiving updates on these matters during 

our informal consultations. 

The Group notes with concern that, remediation of the HVAC system 

arising from design error by the Architect is taking longer than expected 

and is resulting in the delay of the project close-out- now scheduled for 

completion mid this year.  

We further note that the remediation work has necessitated a charge of 

additional amount of US$ 280,000 from contingent provision. The Group 



is interested in understanding the actions taken against the Architect in 

compliance with the contractual obligations. 

Madam Chair, 

The Group takes note of the frequent change of the project management 

team and that the Mechanism


